
COVINGTON KY POLICE DEPARTMENT 

1 Police memorial Circle Covington KY, 41011 

 

 

To whom this may concern, 

 

My name is Bryan Frodge.  I am a 17 year Police officer and detective with the Covington Police 

Department located in Northern KY.  I am writing this this letter to personally accommodate the 

services that I have been fortunate enough to receive from the Texas Equusearch Team.  In late 

2010, I was assigned to work an extremely complex missing person’s case involving a young 

female named Paige Johnson.  During the course of the investigation, I was contacted by 

members of the TX Equusearch Team.  Shortly thereafter, I was met by Tim Miller, and one of 

his assistants, Dave Rader. 

I cannot express in words how grateful that I am to these men and their team.  They truly define 

the term professionalism both in their attitudes and their work.  From the beginning of our 

contact, to the present day, the team has worked with myself and The Covington Police 

Department.  They truly understand the elements of this type of investigation and have never 

once attempted to do anything other than lend support, aid, equipment, resources, manpower, and 

time.  These men, as well as their team, have my utmost respect and sincere gratitude.  I only 

wish that I was able to thank each and everyone from their team personally.  I would be more 

than happy to give these men and their team a reference to any law enforcement agency that 

finds themselves involved with similar investigations in the future.  Again, thank you Dave and 

Tim for you time, commitment, and services.  It is much appreciated.  Please extent my gratitude 

to each and every member of your team. You are true heroes in my book. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Detective Bryan Frodge 

Covington KY Police Department 

859-292-2272 

 


